# Deanery Prayers Parish of St John the Evangelist, Fareham

in vacancy

Readers : Ian Cranstone, June Haye,

Jeremy Hicks, Joanne Newton,

Brian Powell & Jeanette Poulter.

Churchwardens : Eleanor Coutts and Vicky Duboc.

Administrator : Kerry Holcombe.

## Please join them in giving thanks for :

• The appointment of Henry Kendal as their vicar.

• The ongoing support of visiting clergy.

## They request prayers for :

- Henry and his wife Jane as they prepare to join them.
- Their celebration of Easter, that they might share the hope and joy of resurrection with their community.

Please send items for inclusion in the next Bulletin to St Peter's Parish Office by Wednesday
01329 847003
office@stpetertitchfield.org.uk
Opening Hours
Tuesday and Thursday 9.00 am – 12.30 pm
Friday 9.00 am – 12 noon



St Peter's Church, Titchfield

# St Peter's Titchfield Parish Church Bulletin

# **Mothering Sunday**

10<sup>th</sup> March

10.00 am Parish Communion

Hymns 510, 195 and 692

Colossians 3. 12-17 and John 19. 25b-27 live streamed on <u>stpetertitchfield.org.uk</u> and followed by refreshments in church

**Thursday** 

14<sup>th</sup> March

10.00 am

Holy Communion (CW)

John 5. 31-end

and followed by refreshments in church

Next Week The Fifth Sunday of Lent

17<sup>th</sup> March

10.00 am Parish Communion

Hebrews 5. 5-10 and John 12. 20-33 live streamed on <u>stpetertitchfield.org.uk</u> and followed by refreshments in church

#### WHAT'S ON IN CHURCH THIS WEEK

Tuesday 12<sup>th</sup> 7.15 pm PCC Meeting in Chapter Room Wednesday 13<sup>th</sup> 10.00 am Lent Course in Chapter Room 2.00 pm Church Visit and Tour

Thursday 14<sup>th</sup> 10.00 am Holy Communion (CW)

Friday 15<sup>th</sup> 12 noon Lent Lunch in Chapter Room Saturday 16<sup>th</sup> 9.30 am A Walk through the Bible

#### Lent Lunches 12 noon - 1.30 pm, Every Friday until 22<sup>nd</sup> March

Come and enjoy homemade soup, fellowship and an opportunity to help the work of the St George Foundation, caring for orphaned children in Sierra Leone.

### 'A Walk through the Bible' Exploring the New Testament - Saturday 16<sup>th</sup> March

We are hosting this fascinating seminar on behalf of the Western Wards Churches and all are very welcome.

Led by an experienced presenter, this promises to be an absorbing, interactive event giving an overview of the New Testament. See further information at the back of church.

There is an option to pay in cash using an envelope with your name and 'Walk Through the Bible' to hand in at church. But paying online to WTTB also works well, as notice of payment comes to St Peter's making it easy for us to keep a record of who has paid. If choosing the latter option, please go to <a href="https://www.bible.org.uk">www.bible.org.uk</a>, click on 'tickets'. Then use our postcode PO14 4AG to search for the event and follow the instructions.

# Concert at St Peter's given by Hampshire Police Male Voice Choir and Epsom Male Voice Choir Saturday 13th April at 7pm

Tickets are now available for this concert and will be on sale after services on Sundays and Thursdays or from the office on Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays from 9.30 to midday. Tickets cost £12 including refreshments; £6 for under 16s and free to any child under 6, and all in aid of our church funds.

#### Deanery Confirmation Service Sunday 9<sup>th</sup> June at Holy Rood Church, 6.30 pm

If you are interested in being confirmed, even if you are not yet baptised, please do speak to one of the clergy, very soon.

#### Please can you help?

We have been granted a Faculty to improve the heating system and to carpet the South Aisle.

We have already received some generous donations towards the cost of the carpet (£2,200) but now we need a final push to complete the funding project. We are going to carpet the South Aisle in blue to match the central aisle.

Anyone who would like to make a donation in cash or by cheque, please use a marked envelope available from the back of the church and place it in the Offerings Box. If paying by bank transfer, please include 'Carpet' in the reference field. Please direct any further questions about this project to either Steven Sherwood or Helen Perry.